## November 4, 2013

The monthly meeting of the Keedysville Water Commission was called to order at 7:57pm, with the following members present: Commission Chairman Barry Levey, Commission Members Matt Hull, Richard Walton and Gina Ellis and Town Administrator Rick Bishop.

Minutes for October 7, 2013 were read and approved.

General Fund Report was \$149,248.61.

Mr. Levey noted the touchpad meters that had been replaced with radio read meters on Millrace Lane, Mallard Lane and Coffman Farms Rd. He said that meters on So. Main St. would be replaced next.

Mr. Levey noted that steel meter crock lids need to be purchased to replace the plastic lids in Cannon Ridge.

Ms. Ellis asked about the status of the line replacement at the spring house. Mr. Levey said that the project had been bid out, but due to personnel changes in Boonsboro, he was not sure about the upcoming schedule.

Mr. Hull noted an optimistic conversation that he had with the new Boonsboro Municipal Utility Commission Chairman Terry Davis.

Meeting adjourned at 8:07 p.m.

Submitted, Richard Bishop Town Administrator